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Peter Hartmann – Tim 
Bromhead’s flight



Newsletter
25th – 26th January 2020



Newsletter
25th – 26th January 2020

Come over to the quiet side – young 
power pilots’ visit 8th February

Airline Flying Club will visit the Auckland Gliding Club on Saturday
8th February.

They’re bringing their young members, the Young Eagles, about
10 to 15 of them, aged between 15 & 18.

The main purpose is to have a tour of the airfield, aircraft,
operation and be given a talk about gliding, competitions, tasks,
badge flights etc.

Some may want to fly, but is only an option at this stage

They will arrive on the airfield around 10am and would need
someone to meet and greet and give them the tour info etc.

We need some pilots to welcome these 
young pilots – we may succeed in convincing 
them that gliding will really teach them to 
fly!  Please let Russell know.
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CAA NZ Notice of Proposed 
Rulemaking on Pilot Medicals

CAA have an NPRM out over the vacation period, proposing to remove the RPL and 
allow PPL licensees to operate using an alternative medical exam, the DL9P medical 
certificate (NZTA road transport medical with passenger endorsement). Despite 
requests for more time, the CAA requires submissions by 3 February 2020. The GNZ 
Executive suggests that clubs or individual members do make a submission, as this is 
likely to be the only chance for decades to get a sensible alternative PPL medical in 
place.
The CAA NPRM proposes a number of operational restrictions which appear to be 
unjustified on medical grounds. The NZ Aviation Federation (NZAF) disagrees with the 
restrictions and submits that an alternative PPL medical based on the DL9P should 
allow PPL pilots to exercise all of the privileges of the PPL. NZAF has commissioned an 
independent risk assessment by TDB Advisory showing in essence that no restrictions 
are justified on medical grounds when using the DL9P, in comparison to the much 
more expensive class 2 medical.
The submission by NZAF is available 
here https://my.pcloud.com/publink/show?code=XZz5T2kZ8FfDAxYugJB6XgSti19MzX
VsIO3X and the TDB Advisory report 
here https://my.pcloud.com/publink/show?code=XZS5T2kZ3PeCCJOAnCfx6ry99E8jSVI
us6Ky
We suggest that you make a simple submission saying that you have read the NZAF 
submission and the TDB Advisory report, and support the submission made by NZAF, 
along with any other comments you wish to make from your own perspective. There is 
one proposal in the NPRM that affects gliding but is not addressed in the NZAF 
response – CAA propose, without any justification, that PPL(G) holders will still require 
the expensive Class 2 medical. This will mainly effect glider pilots who want a PPL(G) 
in order to ease the paperwork path when flying overseas.
If you have already made a submission supporting the NPRM as written, you may wish 
to reconsider and withdraw that submission or amend it.
The NPRM is available at https://www.aviation.govt.nz/assets/rules/nprms-and-
summaries/nprm-19-04-part-061.pdf
There is an on line response form accessible 
at https://www.aviation.govt.nz/rules/rule-development-and-change/nprms-open-
for-submission/ or you can email docketclerk@caa.govt.nz with the NPRM number 
19-04 included in the subject line.

https://my.pcloud.com/publink/show%3Fcode=XZz5T2kZ8FfDAxYugJB6XgSti19MzXVsIO3X
https://my.pcloud.com/publink/show%3Fcode=XZS5T2kZ3PeCCJOAnCfx6ry99E8jSVIus6Ky
https://www.aviation.govt.nz/assets/rules/nprms-and-summaries/nprm-19-04-part-061.pdf
https://www.aviation.govt.nz/rules/rule-development-and-change/nprms-open-for-submission/
http://caa.govt.nz
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ROSTERS – DUTY PILOT
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